In This Issue Webmail users click here

### Official News

- · Mandatory Chemical Hygiene/Laboratory Safety Training
- · Please Don't Send Your Email Password When Requested
- Alfred University Faculty/Staff Directory

### **General Announcements**

- · 2010 Pink Photo: Today!
- · Art Auction to Support Passionately Pink for a Cure
- · Environmental Studies Seminar Guest Speaker
- Night Of Horror
- · Autumn Visit Days with Admissions
- · Get Your PINK Ribbon Sweatshirt for for the PINK OUT Game
- · For Our Green Cause
- · Washington Semester Program for Spring 2011
- · Bite and Bid!
- · Green Alfred's Movie Night!
- Student Senate Meeting Minutes 2010.10.20
- · TIAA-CREF Representative on Campus
- · Film: 'A Chemical Reaction The Story of a True Green Revolution'
- · ITS Faculty/ Staff Trainings through 10/29
- · Allegany County Fall Caregiver Educational Series
- · Teen Short Film Festival
- · Family Program: The Magicians, The Mangels Family
- · Vampire Masquerade Party for Teens
- · Lecture: Aristotle's E-mail: Friendships in the Cyber Age

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
<ul> <li>12:20 Environmental Studies Speaker</li> <li>7:00 Perceiving Place opens Friday at the Fosdick-Nelson Gallery</li> <li>8:00 Nevins Film: 'Dinner For Schmucks'</li> <li>10:00 Comedian: Chet Wild</li> <li>11:00 Nevins Film: 'Dinner For Schmucks'</li> <li>Volleyball Game</li> </ul>	1:00 Football Game 2:00 Men's Soccer Game  · Volleyball Game  · Women's Tennis Match  · Cross Country Meet  · Women's Conference 2010  · Don't Merely Exist. Lead. Women's Conference 2010.	1:00 JV Football Game 2:00 Nevins Film: 'Dinner For Schmucks'  · Women's Tennis Match

 Exhibition of J. Malina -Crossing Paths in Painting and Design II

### Mandatory Chemical Hygiene/Laboratory Safety Training

All undergraduate and graduate students, faculty, and staff who teach or work in a laboratory MUST attend Laboratory Safety/Chemical Hygiene Training.

Monday, Oct. 25, 11:20 a.m.-12:10 p.m., Holmes Auditorium

Tuesday, Oct. 26, 4:20-5:10 p.m., Binns-Merrill 106 Monday, Nov. 15, 12:20-1:10 p.m., Binns-Merrill 106.

If you have any questions, please call EH&S 3020 or 2196.

Submitted by: Beth Cartella

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Please Don't Send Your Email Password When Requested

Dear Campus Community Member,

In the last several days, we have seen a several very sophisticated e-mail scams that have been forwarded to campus, masquerading as a communication from ITS. They can look quite legitimate, with language that sounds official and even using what appears to be Alfred University images. All these e-mails have one thing in common: they are seeking your username and password, in an attempt to utilize your account to send spam to off-campus e-mail users.

ITS will never request your username and password via e-mail.

In addition, if you have any concerns about an e-mail, please contact the ITS Helpdesk at **helpdesk@alfred.edu** or extension 2222.

Spam and scam e-ails are particularly problematic for campus IT departments as over 90% of all e-mails that reach our campus are spam. We spend a great deal of time and resources filtering the few legitimate e-mails from the vast quantity of spam that is sent to campus. Unfortunately, despite great efforts, a few of these e-mails do get through to campus users.

We apologize for the inconvenience; these e-mails can be problematic for the wider campus community. We continue to explore ever-increasingly sophisticated technologies to counter these resourceful spamming/scamming techniques.

Please continue to disregard e-mails advising you that your account has been updated and requesting user names and passwords. If you have any questions about the legitimacy of any e-mail, please contact the ITS Helpdesk before responding.

Gary Roberts

Director of Information Technology Services

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Alfred University Faculty/Staff Directory

The AU 2010-11 Faculty Staff Directory is now ready. It is available on the HR Web Page at the link below to access online or to print a copy if you wish.

Please remember that all information contained in the directory is pulled directly from Banner.

If information is missing or incorrect, please use the Personnel Data form below and forward to Human Resources for processing.

Link: AU Faculty Staff Directory 2010-2011

Attachment: Personnel Data Form

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

### 2010 Pink Photo: Today!

This year's pink photo will be taken at the Steinheim at 12:30 p.m. TODAY!

Students, faculty, and staff are all invited to show off your pink for the third remarkable pink photo from Alfred University.

Invite your teammates, co-workers, friends, teachers, and family to join. Help us make this our biggest group photo yet!

Submitted by: Jessica Marble

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Art Auction to Support Passionately Pink for a Cure

Get your ticket for the "AU Artists for a Cure" art auction this Friday night, 10/22. Donated art from faculty and students.

4-5 p.m. preview, 7-9 Silent Auction & Reception. Tickets are available at the AU Bookstore \$10 for students, \$20 General

ALL proceeds benefit Susan G. Komen Fund for the Cure.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Environmental Studies Seminar Guest Speaker**

Angela Fuller, assistant leader of the New York Cooperative Fish and Wildlife Research Unit with the U.S. Geological Survey and Cornell University assistant professor, will present "Landscape-scale Spatial Modeling and Biodiversity Conservation in Managed Industrial Forests."

12:20 to 1:10 p.m. on Friday, Oct. 22

Roon Lecture Hall (Room 247) of the Science Center.

Everyone is welcome and refreshments will be served.

Link: Press Release

Attachment: Environmental Studies Speaker Series 2010 schedule

Submitted by: Billie Kunsman

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Night Of Horror**

ALFREDIAN DRAMATISTS is putting together a NIGHT OF HORROR this SATURDAY at 8 p.m. in DAVIS

GYM.

It should run about 45-60 minutes and consists of scenes a...nd monologues and other performances relating to the freaky, the creepy, the scary, and the downright disturbing.

Come and be freaked out!

Submitted by: Jonathan Ugalde

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Autumn Visit Days with Admissions**

The Office of Admissions is having its second of three open houses this fall for prospective students on Saturday, Oct. 23. We are expecting over 80 students including their families which will bring over 250 people on campus for this event.

Registration begins in Powell Campus Center at 8:30 a.m. followed by an academic fair, an admissions and financial aid session as well as other concurrent sessions.

Families will be eating brunch on campus in Ade Dining Hall from 11:45 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. Concurrent tours will follow brunch.

If you have any questions about the event, please contact Michelle at x2015.

Attachment: 2010AVDSchedule1.doc

Submitted by: Michelle Pomeroy

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Get Your PINK Ribbon Sweatshirt for for the PINK OUT Game

Get your pink (or black with pink) Alfred University pink ribbon sweatshirt for Saturday's PINK OUT game. They just arrived!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

## For Our Green Cause

The Women's Leadership Center is currently accepting items or services for our Saxon Chef Auction taking place on Tuesday, Nov. 2. If you don't have the ability to drop it off, we'll be more than happy to pick it up! Please contact us at 607-871-2971 or wlc@alfred.edu.

The Saxon Chef Cook-Off and Auction is co-sponsored by Green Alfred. All proceeds for this event will go towards making the Women's Leadership Center a green building.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Washington Semester Program for Spring 2011**

Dr. Heineman of the Social Sciences Division is now taking applications for the Washington Semester Program for Spring 2011.

The Washington Semester Program is sponsored by American University and enables students to spend a semester in Washington, D.C., studying public policy in a variety of areas. Students who have participated in the program have used their experience and contacts to obtain excellent positions in Washington and elsewhere.

In addition to taking coursework, students will meet with government officials and political leaders in seminar sessions and will participate in an internship of their choosing.

In addition to its major focus on American national government, the program also has a number of options utilizing non-governmental resources in the Washington area, including working with interest groups and art and cultural institutions. Some of these are: journalism, law enforcement, public law, economics, international business, international organizations, and women and politics.

Course credits and grades are fully transferable to the student's transcript. Students can obtain additional information on the program at **www.washingtonsemester.co...**. Juniors or seniors are eligible to participate and scholarships are available.

Over the past year, Steve Patterson and Kristin Edward Brown attended the program. Those interested should contact Dr. Heineman in room 209 of the Olin Building. Applications should be completed by Friday, Oct. 29, 2010.

Submitted by: Karen Mix

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Bite and Bid!

Didn't get tickets to the Saxon Chef Cook-Off? Do you still have a taste for competition that needs instant gratification?

Come to the Saxon Chef Cook-Off Auction! Shortly after the cook-off the Knight Club doors will open to one and all to bid on box seats to the Mets in the Caesars Club Gold section! Win a beautiful vase from Tiffany's in New York! Hand-made jewelry and baskets! A tanning session at the Hott Spot! Various services and products from our own Alfred businesses!

The Cook-Off has been fought, but the Knight Club is still hot! Come to the auction on Tuesday, Nov. 2 at 6 p.m. No tickets are required.

All proceeds for the Saxon Chef Cook-Off and Auction will go towards making the WLC a "green" office. For any questions about this event please contact us at **wlc@alfred.edu** or 607.871.2971.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Green Alfred's Movie Night!**

Join Green Alfred for a green-theme movie night in Herrick's Seminar room from 5:15 to 7:15 p.m. on Monday, Oct. 25.

The movie is Deep Green and for more information, visit the Web site below.

Pizza will be provided.

Link: Deep Green the Movie!

Submitted by: Arianna Carini

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Student Senate Meeting Minutes 2010.10.20**

Attendance and Minutes Attached

Attachment: Attendance\_Fall\_2010\_to\_Date1.pdf

Attachment: Student\_Senate\_Meeting\_Minutes\_2010.10.20.pdf

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **TIAA-CREF Representative on Campus**

Jason Sciotti, TIAA-CREF consultant, will be conducting one-on-one, 45-minute, individual retirement counseling sessions on Tuesday, Nov. 16 and Thursday, Dec. 9 in the Human Resources Conference Room in Greene Hall. Let him help you make financial decisions that are right for you.

To schedule an appointment with Jason, Non-Statutory employees should call TIAA-CREF at 1.877.209.3144 and Statutory employees should call 1.800.732.8353; remain on the line for assistance.

If you need assistance with scheduling, please call the Human Resources Office at 607.871.2118.

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Film: 'A Chemical Reaction - The Story of a True Green Revolution'

Documentary Tuesdays with SAFE (Students Acting for Equality)

"A Chemical Reaction: The Story of a True Green Revolution" Directed by Brett Plymale

"A Chemical Reaction," is a 70-minute feature documentary movie that tells the story of one of the most powerful and effective community initiatives in the history of North America.

It started with one lone voice in 1984. Dr. June Irwin, a dermatologist, noticed a connection between her patients' health conditions and their exposure to chemical pesticides and herbicides. With relentless persistence she brought her concerns to town meetings to warn her fellow citizens that the chemicals they were putting on their lawns posed severe health risks and had unknown side effects on the environment.

Tuesday, Oct. 26 7 p.m. Holmes Auditorium

Submitted by: Sondra Perry

back to top Send Email Reminder

### ITS Faculty/ Staff Trainings through 10/29

ITS is pleased to offer the following trainings for faculty and staff:

Turnitin.com Plagiarism Prevention Tool

Prevent and detect plagiarism in your courses. Join us for this session, set up an account and get started.

Tuesday 10/26, 1 - 2 p.m. Friday 10/29, 10 - 11 a.m.

Microsoft Powerpoint: Create slides and presentations

Wednesday 10/27, 9 - 10 a.m.

Blackboard: Post materials and manage your courses

Thursday 10/28, 10 - 11 a.m.

Microsoft Excel: Tasks & Shortcuts

Friday 10/29, 2 - 3 p.m.

All trainings will be held in 306 Perlman Hall. If you would like to attend one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363 or via e-mail to reserve your seat.

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Allegany County Fall Caregiver Educational Series**

Join the Allegany County Caregiver Coalition, the Allegany County Office for the Aging, and the Allegany/Western Steuben Rural Health Network for this fall's Caregiver Educational Series, Wednesday evenings beginning Sept. 29 from 5:30-7:30 p.m., at the Whitney Cafe, Schuyler Street (Route 19) Belmont.

The six-week series is free and includes a complimentary dinner, guest speakers and program materials to help family caregivers in their roles of caring for a loved one.

You may choose to attend an individual program or all of them. RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.

For more information, or to register, please contact the Allegany County Office for the Aging at 585.268.9390 or toll-free at 1.800.268.9390.

Attached is the list of programs and descriptions.

Attachment: **Caregivers Series**Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Teen Short Film Festival**

Friday, Oct. 22nd at 6:30 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Come and support your local youth as we show short films that have been written and directed by teens from the surrounding area. There will be a short awards program to follow the films as well as refreshments.

This library-supported program is free and open to the general public as the audience.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Family Program: The Magicians, The Mangels Family

Saturday, Oct. 23 at 10:30 a.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

This local family of magicians will amaze and astound you with their classic and traditional magic and illusions. Many of the tricks involve volunteers, and sometimes the whole audience, leaving many to wonder how such illusions can happen.

Join us for a Saturday morning of curiosity and enjoyment. The library-supported program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Vampire Masquerade Party for Teens**

Saturday, Oct. 30 at 6:30 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Calling all teens ages 11 through 18 years. You're invited to a bloody good time. We will be giving a haunted tour of the library with the party to follow.

Please sign up by Monday, Oct. 25. This program is free.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Lecture: Aristotle's E-mail: Friendships in the Cyber Age

Speaker: Dr. Timothy Madigan, Assistant Professor of Philosophy, St. John Fisher College

Tuesday, Oct. 26 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

This talk explores how technology has made it possible for friendships to thrive and prosper in ways Aristotle could never have anticipated. Thanks to such 21st century technology as Facebook, e-mailing, texting, it is easy to stay in touch with people throughout one's life.

This program is sponsored by the New York Council for the Humanities, Speakers in the Humanities. The program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews